

"Sharing the saving knowledge of Jesus Christ, preparing hearts and minds to impact the world for Him!"

Clinton Christian Academy Board Notes

May 9, 2022

The CCA Board of Directors met in the CCA Art Room for their regular monthly business meeting on Monday, May 9. The meeting began with the Opening Prayer given by Jeff Lowe. Elroy Schumacher gave this month's devotion which featured several scripture passages including Genesis 6, Isaiah 10:20-21 and Matthew 7. The devotion focused upon God's faithfulness in the preservation of the remnant as evidenced throughout the Bible. God's remnant are those who acknowledge God in all their ways, even when their ways sometimes do not please God. They are the ones who always confess their sins to God while believing He is always faithful and just to forgive them of their sins and to cleanse them from all unrighteousness. Many different examples of how God preserved a remnant including Noah and his family, Lot, Elijah, and Jacob were given during this devotion. Elroy made all in attendance ponder his thoughts about how God may be preserving a remnant through the work he is doing at CCA with many faithful followers (staff, students, and families). Elroy reminded us that God puts the faithful into positions in order to shine for Him! The financial reports and bills from the month of April were reviewed and approved. Prayer requests were shared.

The administration updated the Board about staffing positions for next year:

- ❖ Mary Winter was recommended to fill a full-time position for Upper School Math plus one other course to be determined as the schedule is finalized.
- Kelly Lancaster was hired to fill the parttime administrative assistant position. Kelly will work 4 hours per day in the office. Welcome to the CCA family Kelly!
- ❖ Jackie McClure informed the administration that she will be unable to work as many hours in Food Service and PE as she has in the past. Jackie will be working in Food Service on Mondays and Wednesdays next year while continuing to complete the food service paperwork/documentation, menu planning, and shopping. The school will be advertising for an additional food service employee to work on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Friday.

 Jackie will also continue to teach PE in the
- CCA is still seeking applicants for a fulltime employee for grade 5 and volleyball coach. Please pray for God to send the perfect individuals to fill these vacancies!

afternoons on Monday and Wednesday.

remaining PE classes needed next year.

Another teacher will be hired to teach the

MAY BOARD ACTION & DISCUSSION

- ➤ The Board approved hiring Mary Winter as a full-time teacher for Upper School Math courses next year. Mary will be teaching math for grades 7, 8, Algebra I, Algebra II and Geometry. The Board enjoyed getting acquainted with Mrs. Winter at the beginning of the meeting. Welcome, Mary, to the CCA family!
- > The Board approved an updated job description for the Administrative Assistant position.
- > The Board approved new Fundraising Guidelines as presented by the administration. These guidelines will be placed in the Teacher Handbook for 2022-23 and implemented by all sponsors at the beginning of next school year.
- Mrs. Hyke updated the board regarding service projects and trips taken since the last meeting including the Senior trip to Branson, Service Projects at Life Change Camp and Camp Galilee.
- > Mrs. Hyke and Mrs. Ritchie reviewed the recommended revisions for the Student Handbook for next year. The Board will conduct a second read of these changes at its next meeting on June 13.

GRADUATION for the CCA Class of 2022 will occur in the CCA gym this Saturday, May 14 at 2 pm. Please join us to celebrate the accomplishments of these very special seniors.